
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Just 2 more weeks to go and we’ll be readying ourselves for the summer break – let’s 

just hope some of that lovely weather decides to make a comeback! 

My next newsletter, on the final day of the academic year, will contain dates for the 

diary for the upcoming Autumn Term. 

 

Online Safety – The Deep Dark Web 

 

The film and fact sheets below have been created the National Crime Agency to 

help you understand more about the Dark Web to enable you to feel confident and 

better equipped to have conversations with your child about the Dark Web, if 

required. 

The 5-minute film and fact sheet should not be shared with your child. This resource is 

intended for professionals and parents and carers only and is not intended for young 

people. We strongly advise that you do not have conversations about the Dark Web 

with your child if they are not already using it.   

After watching the film, you can download the factsheet for parents and carers for 

more information and guidance. 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/163q2Ci8c9cQvjB-5-NphhPtGaOoUBc7S/view?usp=sharing
https://www.ceopeducation.co.uk/parents/articles/dark-web-explained/


 

Nursery Singing and Sporty sessions 

Please remember that our Nursery parents and carers are invited to come and 

watch one of our upcoming Singing and Sporty sessions.  

 

These will be held on:  

• Wednesday 10th July, at 2:30pm  

• Thursday 11th July, at 10:30am 

The children will be singing some familiar songs and taking part in a variety of sporty 

activities.  

We look forward to seeing lots of you there. 

 

 

ESA Events 

 

Frozen Fridays 

 All Ice Lollies are £1 each and can purchased from the main 

playground, just outside Hedgehog Classroom.  

Payments can be made either by using cash or scanning one of QR 

codes.  

  

NB: If there is a bit of queue, please ensure the line veers towards the 

Nursery to avoid blocking parents/carers collecting children from 

Hedgehog Classroom         
 

 

 

 

 

ESA Film Night 

 

Straight after school on the Monday 15th July, we would like to invite the children to 

stay in school to the final film night of the academic year. Reception will have the 

opportunity to watch a film in Rabbit Class whilst Year one and Year two will join to 

watch a film in the school hall. Popcorn and drink will be supplied too.  

Reception Year One & Year Two 

 
Finding Dory 

Rated U 

 
Wish 

Rated U 
 

If your child wishes to take part in this after school ESA event, we request a donation 

of £3 per child made payable through the Schoolgateway entitled “ESA Film Night 

https://login.schoolgateway.com/0/auth/login


 

15th July”.  

Children can then be collected from the following locations at 5pm 

Reception – Rabbit Class 

Year 1 – Owl Class 

Year 2 – School Hall (from the courtyard) 

The deadline to book film night is Thursday 11th July. 

 

Penny Challenge Results 

Thank you so much for all the incredible support for this year’s Penny Challenge!  

We raised a total of £347.03, which really helps with our fundraising.  

There was lots of healthy competition between the classes, with clever tactics! Well 

done to the following classes who won an extra class treat: 

• Rabbit 

• Owl 

• Raccoon 

 

Race Night 

 

Welcome to the Races!  

On Friday 12th July, the ESA will host Eastfield School's very first (adults only) HORSE 

RACE NIGHT! 

The 9 races on the night will provide ample opportunity to become the most 

successful punter.  

Tickets cost £5.00 per person and will include all 9 races and your race tokens.  

Doors open at 6:30pm and the first race will begin at 7:00pm.  

 Refreshments  

 

Our ESA bar will be open on the night with a range of alcoholic and soft drinks 

available.  

We are also offering the opportunity to pre-order Grazing Boards with a 

selection of meats, cheeses, olives and breads. A vegetarian option will also 

be available. Grazing boards can be ordered for 1-6 people for £3 per 

person.  

  



 

 Best Dressed!  
 

We would also like to see everyone dressed for a night at the races with a 

prizes for the best dressed man and woman.  

 

The most successful player will also win a prize! 

How to Book: 

• All entrance tickets to be booked via Schoolgateway under the payment 

option "Entrance tickets ESA Race Night Friday 12th July" 

 

• In addition, grazing boards can be ordered under the payment option 

"Grazing boards order". Please ensure you state meat or vegetarian in the 

comments box and how many the board is for. 

Please contact Amy Unwin in the school office if you have any questions about the 

payment and booking process 

Will you be a front runner or a dark horse and nip the win on the home stretch? 

We look forward to seeing you there. 

 

 

Summer Rainbow Hampers 

Thank you very much for all the wonderful donations provided from today’s non-

uniform day. A team of busy workers will spend the next few days collated these 

altogether to create as many wonderful hamper prizes as possible  

Over the past few year, this ESA fundraising event has been hugely successful and 

we hope it will be again this year.   

To be in with a chance of winning one of these brilliant hampers, please head on 

over to Schoolgateway  to purchase your Raffle tickets via the payment option 

'ESA Rainbow Hamper Raffle' 

The deadline for buying raffle tickets is Monday 8th July. 

Raffle tickets will be drawn, and winners announced via email on Tuesday 10th July. 

Hampers will then be available for collection from our school playground, during 

school collection time and Frozen Friday, on Friday 12th July. 

 

Eastfield Wishlist  

The funding schools receive per financial year is based primarily upon pupil numbers 

and covers the essential aspects of running a school i.e. staff costings, utility bills, 

food for lunches, staff training and a minimal range of resources.  All the extra things 

https://login.schoolgateway.com/0/auth/login
https://login.schoolgateway.com/0/auth/login


 

to enhance the school’s curriculum provision is where the school’s fundraising 

becomes so vitally important.  

In addition to this, it becomes increasingly more difficult to ensure that the basic 

resources such as pencils, paints, glue sticks, whiteboard pens etc are provided for.  

Therefore, the school has an Amazon wishlist of basic everyday school resources. 

There is absolutely no pressure or expectation from the school for people to donate 

through this way but is there should you feel that you can.  

Recently the school has received generous donations through 

this platform of stickers, pencils, glue sticks, plastic wallets, file 

dividers and storage equipment for our new phonic resources. 

These are all hugely helpful and means that it lessens the 

burden slightly on the overall school budget. If you can 

donate, please add your name onto the order confirmation so 

we can say thank you to you when it arrives! 

 

 

 

EIFA Newsletter  

  

Please find attached the Education Inclusion Family Adviser July edition newsletter.  

As well as the overall Newsletter, Katie Smith has also provided information for 

universal EIFA workshops across the Summer Holiday, which include:  

• Sibling rivalry  

• What to do when kids push your buttons  

Links to contact Katie Smith and workshops can be found on the posters below.  

EIFA July Newsletter  

EIFA Summer Holiday Support  

 

Solihull online parenting courses 

Parents and Carers of Cambridgeshire have been given access to any of the 

“Solihull online courses” via the Cambridgeshire County Council parenting course 

webpage. 

Most of the courses available are approximately 13 modules long, with certificates 

available to download upon completion. The courses are free to access once a 

parent/carer has registered. 

The direct link to the CCC parenting page is below, and from here parent/carers 

can access the link for online courses. 

Parenting courses | Cambridgeshire County Council 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/E7PXZPMBAAV1/ref=nav_wishlist_lists_1
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1yAfkAGMChhDXdGNbgWxJ2BpeVbqKQr7A/view?usp=drive_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1-5JK65xwpovNyziW6z7tMcKg0j7jHTCz/view?usp=drive_link
https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/children-and-families/parenting-and-family-support/parenting-courses


 

Follow the link and scroll down to ‘Online parenting courses” 

 

Scrolling down to ‘how to access free online parenting courses’, there is a link that 

will take you to the new course library that holds a huge range of courses from 

pregnancy through to adults and parents and carers can choose the one that most 

meets their needs. 

The site also offers these courses in multiple languages, meaning many of EAL 

families can also access these. 

1. Got to the course library on the in our place website 

2. Enter the access code PARENT24 

3. Fill in the form to create an account 

4. Pick a course and start learning 

 

Important dates for your diaries 

 

• Monday 8th July – New to Year 2 parent/carer information session (3:30pm) 

 

• Friday 12th July – ESA Race Night 

 

• Monday 15th July – Transition Morning (for children to visit their new classes 

ready for September 2024) 

 

• Monday 15th July – ESA film night (3:15 – 5pm) 

 

• Tuesday 16th July – Problem Solving Day 

 

• Friday 19th July – Last school day of the Academic year 

 

• Monday 22nd July to Tuesday 3rd September – Summer Holidays 

 

• Tuesday 3rd September – School Closed (Inset Training Day) 

 

• Wednesday 4th September – New to Nursery Home visits (Nursery closed) 

 

• Wednesday 4th September – Official start of 2024/2025 Academic Year 

 

• Thursday 5th September- Nursery open 

 

https://inourplace.heiapply.com/online-learning/courses


 

Yours sincerely 

 
Mrs Summerfield  


